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MACQUARIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 2024 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Dear Families, 

Macquarie Primary School’s athletics carnival will be held on Wednesday 3 April at Cook Oval.  

All students in Years 2 – 6 will participate in the carnival. They will leave school at 9:15am and walk to 
Cook Oval, returning by 2:30pm, accompanied by staff. Students will rotate through a range of activities 
including novelty events and competitive races.  Students under the age of 8 will participate in all 
activities. Their results will not be recorded in alignment with PSSA regulations.  

Students in Kindergarten and Year 1 will remain at school to participate. They will complete a rotation of 
activities and have their sausage sizzle lunch bought to the school. 

The P&C will be providing one sausage sizzle per student. If you would like to order a second sausage 
orders can be placed through Flexischools. Last date for orders is THURSDAY 28 MARCH 

 

Where: MPS Athletics Carnival – Cook Oval 

When:  Wednesday 3 April 

Who:    All students from MPS.  

Transport and time: All Students from Years 2-6 will be leaving MPS and walking to Cook Oval at 
9.15am 

Emergency Contact 
number on excursion: 

0434 751 607 

Cost: Nil 

 
Staff accompanying students on excursions will take all reasonable care while the students are in their care to protect them 
from injury.  Parents should be aware that staff members are not responsible for injuries or damage to property that may 
occur on an excursion where, in all circumstances, staff have not been negligent.  Parents should warn children of the risk to 
themselves, to others and to property, of impulsive, wilful or disobedient behaviour.     (Education Directorate Policy) 
 
It is customary for the school to request a financial contribution towards meeting the cost of your child’s participation in this 
excursion.  These contributions are voluntary. The school has made every effort to keep costs for this activity at a reasonable 
level.  Should you require financial assistance please contact a member of our staff. 
 

 
Students will need to bring/wear the following items labelled:  

• Hat 

• Sports Uniform – House Colours 

• Fruit Break 

• Recess 

http://www.macquarieps.act.edu.au/


 

The Directorate collects the information contained in this form to obtain parental consent for students’ 

participation and to provide or arrange first aid and other medical treatments for students. The 

information collected will be held at the student’s school and will be made available to relevant school 

staff, including first aid officers, and to medical or paramedical staff in the case of an accident or 

emergency. The information contained in the form is personal information and it will be stored, used 

and disclosed in accordance with the requirements of the Information Privacy Act 2014 and the Health 

Records (Privacy and Access) Act 1997. 

• Drink Bottle 

• Suitable footwear to run on a grass athletic track.  

Helpers/Volunteers: If you are able to volunteer on the day, please email Sean to indicate that you are able 

to help.  Contact sean.gourlay@ed.act.edu.au 

Please return permission note by WEDNESDAY 27 MARCH 

Kind Regards, 
Sean Gourlay 
Sports Coordinator 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

MACQUARIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 2024 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

I give permission for my child __________________________________________________________from  

class____________________________ to attend this excursion on Wednesday 3 April  

 I understand that my child will be attending an excursion involving walking from Macquarie Primary 
School to Cook Oval and back again.  

 I have returned my child’s medical information and I understand it is my responsibility to inform 
the school if changes occur.  

 P&C is providing one sausage per student. Please tick below for your child. If you would like to 
order a second sausage orders can be placed through Flexischools. Last date for orders is 
THURSDAY 28 MARCH 

 Beef (halal)  Vegetarian sausage   (Gluten free) 

Parent Contact Information - If needed during the excursion 
 

Parent/Carer  Name:  Contact Number: 

Parent/Carer  Name:  Contact Number: 

Parent Signature: Date: 

 

 


